Board of Education Minutes - October 27, 2012



I.
Meeting started at 8:33 a.m. in Fireplace Room.

II.
All board members present. Cabinet members included Deborah Gregory, Tim Scott, Diane Hatley and Calvin Wade. No members of public present.
Agenda approved unanimously as submitted - Moved by Buckley, Supported by Burton


III.
Discussion - RFP for Transportation. Board agreed to pursue seeking additional information about the RFP. More information will be provided to next Financial and Physical Resources Committee.

IV.
Plan for Staff Appreciation - Solicited ideas for how to have it. Will continue visiting schools; will move this school year's day to winter timeframe, e.g., February; and in future will be at beginning of school year.

V.
Budget/Priority List - Board and cabinet members in attendance provided top ten priorities of general fund budget.
*
VI.
21st Century Evaluation Contract - Burton motioned, Stagner supported. 
Approved unanimously.

VII.
First Reading of Board Policy - "7175 - Parent/Family Involvement."

VIII.
First Reading of Board Policy - "8045 - Homeless Education."

IX.
Discussion: Calhoun Intermediate School District: update on issues with CISD related to special education situations. Dr. Hicks will contact Michigan Department of Education regarding options, legal issues.

X.
Public Discussion - None.


XI.
Superintendent Comments - 

· Administrative Assistant - will use temporary assistant while Ms. Greene does her student teaching and permanent replacement is hired.

· Teachers throughout county have program of visiting different schools to improve learning practices. Visited NWMS on October 26, 2012. 
· Negotiations still underway with unions. Still discussing how to schedule professional development on calendar.

· Some arbitrations coming up.

· BC is hosting volleyball tournament today; drop in after board meeting if get a chance.
· Pros and cons of meeting format.


XII.
Board Member Comments - 
· Dr. Stagner - Volleyball team is young but doing well. Wants sign at Math/Science Center indicating it is being run/operated by BCPS. Springfield - number of students declining - are they leaving because of not having sports available to them? Does it occur during transition from middle school to high school.
· Art McClenney - likes idea of BCPS sign or signs outside Math/Science Center. Dr. Hicks asked contractors to come up with ideas/designs for glockenspiel.

· William Burton - letters are missing from sign at McCamly Street entrance to BC Central.

· Karen Evans - Committees need to meet regularly, please get them scheduled on calendar. Karen is alternate but would like advanced notice if required to attend. Will revamp committees after school board election. Thanks to board members and cabinet for attending retreat. Thanks to Dr. Hicks for the shirts.
*
XIII.
Adjournment. Motion to adjourn - McClenney; support - Dr. Stagner. Adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
